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20 June 2024 
 
Dear Students and Parents/Carers, 
 
RE: Leaver’s Assembly and Year 11 Prom 
  
As you are aware, your child’s time at the City of Peterborough Academy is drawing to a close.  We have 
enjoyed watching our year group grow and mature over the years and have recently been impressed 
with the attitude they have shown towards their exams. 
 
Leavers Day 21 June 2024 
Our leavers day celebration takes place this coming Friday. We ask students to arrive at the Academy at 
11.30am in uniform through the year 11 main entrance. Students will congregate on the music courtyard 
before being invited into the main hall for the assembly. We do insist that students hand in their mobile 
phones for this aspect of the leavers day celebration they will be returned to students after the assembly 
to allow them to take pictures with their peers. Following the conclusion of the assembly students will be 
invited down to our school astro where shirt signing, and final goodbyes will take place. All students will 
then depart at 13.30. 
 
Staff vs Students Football match 
Our annual staff vs students football match will also take place on Friday 21 June from 15.30. Students 
partaking are asked to meet CoPA staff at St John Fishers astro turf. Spectators are welcome; however, 
we do expect students to behave in an orderly fashion. 
 
Prom 28 June 2024 
Our final piece of celebration prior to results day will be our year 11 prom. As with previous years our 
school prom will be held at the Academy. There is no theme for the school prom, but it is titled as the 
‘Night of all Nights’ we request students dress to impress! 
Prom will start from 19.00 however we do appreciate that arrivals will begin from 18.30. Students are to 
enter along the red carpet at main reception. We request that should parents/carers wish to attend this 
part of the evening, please do not congregate outside the main reception area and that vehicles need to 
park in a parking space in the CoPA car park. 
 
As an Academy we will continue to safeguard students in our care, and this means that we expect our 
students to behave and act in an orderly fashion. Failure to comply with this will result in students politely 
being requested to leave. Additionally, as an Academy we take a zero tolerance on the following. 
 

- Vaping and being in possession of a vape is not permitted. 

- Alcohol consumption and being in possession of alcohol is not permitted. 

- Flares are not to be set off in the school grounds. 

If any students do not adher to these simple rules they will again politely be asked to leave for the safety 
and well-being of other students and staff. 
 
We are sure that the prom will be a fantastic ending to the five years of hard work and dedication to their 
education and that it is spent with friends and peers alike before moving onto pastures new. 
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Tickets are still available to purchase on our VeriCool portal, please note that tickets cannot be 
purchased on the night and all payments must be made via the online system. 
 
https://pg.vericool.co.uk/home/authenticate  
 
I would also like to take the time to thank every parent/carer for their continued support throughout their 
child’s time as a student at the City of Peterborough Academy, it has been a pleasure to work with such 
a fantastic year group and I wish you and your families all the best for the future. 
 
Yours Faithfully 

 

 

 
 

Mr F Vaughan 
Head of Year 11 
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